Upcoming Events

PEACE ARCH CURLING CENTRE

1475 Anderson Street White Rock BC

manager@peacearchcurling.com

www.peacearchcurling.com

T: 604 531 0244

Annual General Meeting Oct 26th!

Peace Arch Curling Club Annual General Meeting October 26, 2025, 3:00 PM Agenda

- 1) Call to Order
- 2) Adoption of Agenda
- 3) Approval of Minutes of the AGM held on October 27, 2024
- 4) Approval of Financial Statements
- 5) President's Report
- 6) Manager's Report
- 7) Directors' Reports Facilities (presentation of facility revitalization plan)

Membership and Marketing

- 8) Election of Directors
- 9) Adjournment

October 8 7 pm Lounge

John Cullen is hosting a book launch – Limited seating.

October 9th 5:30 pm Lounge

Learn all about Diabetes with Dr. Toma

October 12-13 Thanksgiving CLUB CLOSED

October 24-26

Ted Anderson Memorial Bonspiel Sponsored by Aspira Living

October 26 Club AGM 3 pm lounge

Nov. 1 3rd Annual Craft Fair 10-3 pm in the lounge

November 11 Remembrance Day Club Closed all day The club is looking for new ideas and directors. The executive meets once a month to discuss club activities. We need a treasurer to help with budgets, government grants, and year end duties. Other positions are members at large, fundraising, and planning social events. We like to thank Keith Gracey for his contributions.

As a curler here you are considered a member and have voting rights and a say in the future of the club. The right to ask questions and offer opinions in a civil manner. Democracy at is best.

If you are interested in serving the club please put your name forward to the manager at manager@peacearchcurling.com

Practice ice reservation system:

The club is very busy. We have Practice Ice on Mondays and Wednesday. You can book a sheet and it will be prepared for you at a cost of \$10 for 30-minutes. Paid practice ice will be mopped, pebbled and nipped. If a sheet is not booked then it will be first come first serve but no service to the ice will be done. Every night there is two sheets open after 8:45 pm and is free for PACC members to use. The ice may be or may not be prepped.

This is a trial run, and the club reserves the right to change the rules at any time.

The Eight Ender Page 2 of 4

The Ice Report

Lots of curl! Lots of curl! The stones are very sharp so they grab when they start to slow down.

Dehumidifier has been acting up so that's why there was so much frost on the ice and stones. We think the problem is on the mend. **Don't use the garbage cans under the dehumidifier for your Kleenex**. It is to collect water from the unit above. I dump the water outside and don't want to litter.

If you have a clean release then you can get an accurate reading on the curl. But if you toss out or in you will have a different experience.

Sticky mats are used when you enter the cold side. You don't need to use them when you leave. They are expensive and getting us

BAR- Updates

The BC Liquor stores are behind picket lines therefore we will be running low on wine, canned beers/ciders and spirits. Our license doesn't allow us to purchase outside BCLiquor stores.

We will be limiting wine to open bottles only to limit waste.

Soma Cider (Kelowna) has a new offering in the bar. Apple cider with no added sugar. They infused it with some blueberries for colour.

Our Supporters

Special Thanks to our advertisers in the club.

Try to visit, purchase, and mention where you saw their sign

Asahi Canada

Murray Hyundai- White Rock

Oceana Parc

Henry Drilling/D&B Auger

KPU University

Schill Insurance

Barnes Wheaton GM

Aspira Pacifica/Peninsula

IG Wealth Management-Rick Floer

Weeks Insurance

Christine Makasoff Realty

Fedewich & Witt Notary

Trevor Halford -MLA

Peace Arch News

MNP

Crystal Hearing

Larry Dyok – Sutton Realty

If you know some company that wants exposure let me know.

The Eight Ender Page 3 of 4

Donations - Rock Handle Campaign

What are those names on rock handles about?

For a \$1000 you can have a name of a loved one, your own, or a company engraved on the handle. Just inform the office of what handle and use the DONATE TAB on the website. Money is collected by BC Amateur Sports and a tax receipt is issued. You can donate to the building capital projects through this system. We are actively fundraising for various upcoming projects in the next few years: new floor and brine lines, new upgraded plant, dehumidifier and ice scraper.

Last year we had 6 more handles purchased.



Join us in promoting the Peace Arch Curling Centre! Follow our newly created Instagram account to stay updated and become a part of our vibrant community, where every game is an opportunity to connect, laugh, and create lasting memories. Let's spread the joy of curling together! Follow us now @peacearchcurling.

You Late Night Curlers

If you end up as the last team on the ice please turn off the lights on the cold and warm side and close the doors when you head up to the lounge. After last call, you are all welcome to stay in the lounge to chat and finish your drinks. If you outlast the bartender, please turn off the lights and TV when you leave. Saves \$\$ and wear and tear on the technology.

ProShop

Looking for something to enhance your game. We have new brooms, fresh grippers, and new jacket design just to make you look your best on the ice. Shop online and we can get you the product cheaper.



Lounge Available to Rent

As a Curler of the club you get a 20% discount on rental of the lounge. We have hosted: weddings, receptions, celebrations of life, and parties of all sorts.



The Eight Ender Page 4 of 4